MINUTES ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

THE VICTOR HARBOR LAKERS BASKETBALL CLUB INC. 
Encounter Bay Football Clubrooms

6.00pm Monday 20th SEPTEMBER 2010.

1. PRESENT
Janice Moon, Peter Francis, Robin McKinnon, Judy Morden, Rob Heaslip, Tania Heaslip, Brenton Abbott, Brett Zimmerman, Roger Vogelsang, Grant Mann, Arna Mann, Fiona Zimmerman, David Muller, Leanne Keach,

Kyme Pannuccio, Joe Panuccio, Trevor Lintern,

Bernard Cooke, Julie Bartlett, Dale Jackson, Nev Thain, S Thain, Steve Fladrich, Natalie Crawford, Julie Sacalan, Bridgette Smith, Kirsty Marshall, Jane Sanderson, Linda Willoughby, Bronwyn Puckridge, Jenny Mason, Andrew Keach, Bev Perry, Bev Jackson, Ken Puckridge, Danny Zitterbart, Sue Zitterbart, Chris Horwood, Nanette Farrell.
2. APOLOGIES
Max Bell, Di Sinclair
3. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS AGM

‘that the minutes of the previous AGM are a true and accurate record”

M/S. Peter Francis/Rob Heaslip. Carried

4. BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES

4.1 The secretary reported that the committee had considered the issue of acknowledging juniors in both winter and summer competitions which was raised at the last AGM and has now implemented trophies for both competitions.
5. PRESIDENT’S REPORT……………………………..Janice Moon.

This year we have changed our format and decided to have our Annual General Meeting before our junior presentation night. This is an opportunity for everyone to hear about our success and support the club in the future.

Our player numbers a very healthy with 7 senior teams competing in the winter season just finished. In juniors we were able to field players in most age groups although we lost our U16 boys to football for the winter. We still are struggling in the Under 10 and Under 12 age group in girls but hope access to a consistent training facility (the Encounter Lutheran Gym) will draw interested children to basketball.

We have benefited by the addition of 2 very competent coaches this season in Bridgette Smith, Under 12 boys and Mel Mason, Division 2 women. These ladies have given up there time to coach and train players and the improvement of players is tremendous. 

But it is sad to hear that Colleen Galpin a player of over 30 years and about 15 years as a coach and committee member is handing over her coaching role. She has nurtured many of our female players from junior ranks up into senior ranks. Always fair and extremely knowledgeable, Colleen will be missed on the coach’s bench. I would like to thank her for her contribution to the Lakers Club.

Another well known member is retiring. Geoff McEvoy is well known for his enthusiasm on the court and in the coach’s box and many Lakers players and opposition players will be saddened to see him hand in his uniform. 

This season we have also seen players step up to fill the role they have been given. Shane Hastings in Division 1 men was thrust into the player/ coach role when Tom Hughes decided not to play. He was depleted of players heading into winter but has managed to continue to field a very competitive team. The addition of some new players to this team towards the later stages of the season has shown real promise for potential premiership contenders.

The women teams continue to grow stronger taking out every grand final in summer 09/10 and 3 out of 4 in the winter finals. Division 1 women, Division 3 women and the Under 16 girl’s team are back to back grand finalists, with Sarah Thomas being the Association’s Best and Fairest winner in Division 1 and runner up for the most points scored.

Our junior teams have also been very competitive. We welcome Andrew Keach into his coaching role with the U10 boys and hope he will continue to develop the skills of this group. Kerrie-Ann Moon took over the reins of Rachel Gale with the Under 14 girls and ran her own training in the small Victor Harbor Gym over the summer, at times having to improvise on the oval and gym equipment when court access was limited. It is so nice to now have the Encounter Lutheran Gym on a Monday and Wednesday afternoon and not have the haphazard arrangements of the past.

Success does not come without work and I would like to personally thank my committee. Peter Francis the Secretary, Grant Mann the Vice President, Bret Zimmermann the treasurer, Robbie McKinnon the Great Southern Amateur Representative, Judy Morden our Registrar, Brenton Abbott and Amanda Modra. Thank you to Lindsey Cowper who allowed her home to be invaded each committee meeting. 

Can I also appeal for more people to put their hand up to contribute on the committee? We are in desperate need for a data base guru who might be able to upgrade our player data and track uniforms. Our communication systems also need upgrading. Potentially we could do many things on line like registrations, newsletters, tracking players, web sites but the current committee is struggling with juggling our current roles without taking on more.

Please consider doing not just watching.

Last of all our sponsors deserve to be publically acknowledged.

South Coast Sand and Civil, Hotel Victor, Ninos, Subway, Sinclair Florists, Toop & Toop, Chit Chat News agency, Surf Shop, McDonalds, McIlroy Motor Group.

Thank you!

Janice Moon

President

“that the President’s Report be received”
M/S Peter Francis/Grant Mann. Carried.

6. TREASURER’S REPORT …………………………Brett Zimmerman

6.1 “that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as printed”

M/S. Peter Francis/ David Muller. Carried.

7. GENERAL BUSINESS

7.1 Appointment of Auditors

“that Price and Roberts be appointed as auditors”

M/S Peter Francis/ B Zimmerman. Carried.

7.2 Consideration of Appointment of Patron

“that a Patron not be appointed at this time”

M/S Peter Francis/Judy Morden. Carried.

8. ELECTIONS OF OFFICERS AND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS

8.1 President

Nominees:   Janice Moon

Elected:       Janice Moon

8.2 Vice President

Nominees: Grant Mann

Elected:     Grant Mann

8.3 Secretary

Nominees: Peter Francis

Elected:     Peter Francis

8.4 Treasurer

Nominees: Brett Zimmerman

Elected:     Brett Zimmerman

8.5 Assistant Treasurer

Nominees: Ken Puckridge
Elected:    Ken Puckridge
8.6 Registrar

Nominees: Judy Morden

Elected:    Judy Morden 

8.7 General Committee Members (Between 5 & 9 members)

Nominees:

Brenton Abbott

Robin McKinnon

David Muller

Joe Pannucio

Nanette Farrell
Elected:

Brenton Abbott

Robin McKinnon

David Muller

Joe Pannucio

Nanette Farrell
9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

9.1 None.
There being no further business, the President thanked people for their attendance and closed the meeting at 6.25p.m.

Addendum.

After the meeting had closed Messers Roger Vogelsang and Chris Horwood offered to serve on the Management Committee. Their offer will be an item of business at the first meeting of the new committee, with a view to formally co-opting them to the committee.
